
Howard Maurer 

The American Society of Golf 
Course Architects (ASGCA) will 
present the 1998 Donald Ross 

Award to Judy Bell, president of the United 
States Golf Association (USGA). 

The Ross Award, which is presented 
annually to an individual who has made a 
significant contribution to the game of 
golf and the profession of golf course 
architecture, will be given to Bell at a 
banquet on April 27 at Riviera Country 
Club in Los Angeles during the 1998 
ASGCA annual meeting. 

Maurer creates 
design company 

HOPEDALE, Mass. — 
Howard Maurer, a land planner 
and golf course architect with 
more than 15 years of experience, 
has formed Howard L. Maurer 
Golf Course Architecture and 
Land Planning, with company of-
fices at 18 Hammond Rd. here. 

Maurer has worked on 145 pro-
posed projects in the golf, resort, 
residential and commercial real-
estate development. His services 
will include golf course and prac-
tice facility 
design, golf/ 
residential 
and golf/ 
commercial 
real-estate 
master plan-
ning, and as-
sistance with 
permitting 
activities for both golf and real 
estate-related projects. 

For the past 15 years Maurer 
has been associated with 
Matarazzo Design of New Hamp-
shire and Cornish, Silva and 
Mungeam of Massachusetts. As 
project manager, senior project 
manager and design director for 
Matarazzo Design, he super-
vised the design of golf/real-es-
tate projects and represented 
clients before municipal plan-
ning boards and conservation 
commissions. As a design asso-
ciate for Cornish, Silva and Mu-
ngeam, he represented the firm 
in design, permitting and con-
struction administration activi-
ties with more than 45 clients. 

An alumnus of State University 
of New York College of Environ-
mental Science and Forestry at 
Syracuse, Maurer is also a gradu-
ate of the Winter School for Turf-
grass Managers at the Univer-
sity of Massachusetts in Amherst. 

He is working on the design 
and planning of an integrated 
golf and housing community in 
Rhode Island; a par-3 golf course 
on the Massachusetts/Rhode 
Island border; a large-scale, mas-
ter-planned resort and vacation 
community with potential for 
multiple golf courses in western 
Massachusetts; a practice facil-
ity addition and master planning 
for Wayland (Mass.) and bun-
ker renovations at Hopedale 
(Mass.) Country Club. 

Bell to receive Donald Ross Award 
"Judy Bell has devoted many years to 

the selection and preparation of tourna-
ment sites," said ASGCA President and 
long-time friend Alice Dye. "Her work in 
the USGA's selection process that pre-
sents great golf courses for tournaments 
has helped millions of people, especially 
those watching on television, appreciate 
the artistry of golf course architects. Her 
appreciation of good strategic design is 

rooted in the game of golf that she plays 
so well and loves so much/' 

In 1987 Bell, of Colorado Springs, Colo., 
became the first woman named to the 
USGA Executive Committee. She served 
as USGA treasurer in 1991, secretary in 
1992-1993 and vice president in 1994-1995 
before being elected president in 1996. 

As president of the USGA, she oversees 
golfs governing body in this country. She 

is in charge of direct-
ing its professional 
staff and more than 
1,200 volunteers. 

An excellent ama-
teur golfer, Bell won 
the Broadmoor 
Women's Invitation 
in 1957, 1958 and Judy Bell 
1960. She was twice 
chosen for the U.S. Curtis Cup team (1960 
and 1962), and served as captain in 1986 
and 1988. 


